U.C.W. Tea = continued from page 18 .....

Faye Green, Margaret Nesbitt and Mrs. Hubert Weaver.

The sewing table was attended by Mesdames Annie Niemi, Esther Walker, Helen Wallace and Bessie Scott; the novelty counter by Mesdames Millie Smith, home baking by Mrs. Della Moore and Mrs. Chris Morris and the fish pond for children by Judy Lengyel and Betty Ann McKenna.

-11 welcomed to assist with gas, driver salary and other running expenses.

Keith Penner, M.P. wrote Mrs. Crook, congratulating her on being returned to office for a second term and wishing the auxiliary continued success in its endeavours.

If the Branch are unable to set a date for the usual joint installation of officers it was decided to intiate the auxiliary slate at their regular January meeting.

cont'd page 20

## L.A. WELCOMES NEW MEMBER

Mrs. Paige Legacy, of
Terrace Bay, was welcomed in
-to membership at the meeting of the Women's Auxiliary
to the Royal Canadian Legion
Branch IO9, at their regular
meeting on December 3rd.
Mrs. Jean Crook presiding.

A most grateful acknowledgement was received from the Winnipeg committee for a donation to their wheelchair bus, and a picture of it enclosed. Donations are sti





CHARLOTTE'S
BEAUTY
SPOT

Charlotte 825-3209